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On the weekend of the 2nd and 3rd of September, members from across the UK gathered in their
communities to celebrate and commemorate the 11th Anniversary of True Father's Seonghwa.

The Scottish Community as they gathered together.

On the 3rd of September there was a River South service in Livingstone House with many families in
attendance from across London and the surrounding areas. The house played as a beautiful backdrop for
the service which included engaging and touching testimonies from Mrs Fumiko B. and Matthew H. who
spoke about His involvement with the Youth Pilgrimage which recently took place in Korea. Members
also engaged in singing songs together, led by the band. In addition to this, musical performances could
also be enjoyed in the form of a celebration song of "You Raise Me Up' performed by John and Sophia N.
and performances during the afternoon entertainment. Attendees got the chance to place a rose in respect
to True Father before gathering to talk and enjoy the incredible lunch outside on the warm terrace of the
house. True Parents' bedroom was also opened for people to visit. Overall, it was a touching event where
God's love could really be felt and experienced.

Other events include those held by the WWW community. Three events were held across Wales, West
Country and the West Midlands. There was a coffee and cake morning in the newly decorated and
ambient Cleeve House Library, which led into a prayer and testimony circles where members gave 5-7
minute heart-warming testimonies of experiences they had with Father and/or faith (you can watch a



video on the life of True Father here). The Welsh Community also met in Cardiff where more testimonies
were shared, with many members shedding tears of pain but also joy. There was an underlying theme of
how experiencing God's love is an essential pillar of faith. Finally, there was also a UPF/WFWP
celebration service in Birmingham. Dr David E. gave a presentation on Father's key life achievements,
freely speaking about Father's experiences with Jesus. This was followed by 5 talks by people from
different faiths and backgrounds, who testified to the spectacular work of UPF and WFWP, including
acknowledgements to Father's hard work for striving for peace. It goes to show, that people are moved by
actions which can be then supported by words.

The Birmingham gathering together to share.

The Scottish community also gathered for True Father's Seonghwa anniversary in their Cheonshim Won
prayer room. All members had an opportunity to offer a flower to True Father and share their memories
of him. They had moments of tears, remembering Father's sincere devotion to Heavenly Parent, as well as
laughter, remembering how Father would light up the room with his jokes. They also prayed together, led
by their oldest member Elizabeth M. and listened to Simon J. read True Father's final prayer. Then they
all sang "Ommaya Nunaya" together, a song that members remember True Father singing for us.
Afterwards, there was time for members to pray/reflect, or offer something from their heart to Father. It
was very heartwarming to see that members gave sweets and a letter to Father.

It was a very meaningful weekend, which all members were able to engage in and enjoy. It was a moving
opportunity for people to gather together as companions in faith and share this special occasion.

If you want to see other news and upcoming events across the European region please click here.

If you would like to read more about True Parents please see the Legacy of Love website.

Members gathering together in Livingstone House.





















